






























































































































































The Technician is much better than this one-dimensional content.
Staffers should be challenged to take detailed stories, created
packages and investigate the things they think need to be talked about.

Recruitment

Our campus is full of brilliant students studying computer engineering,
communication, filmmaking, design and so many other things. Yet the
Technician rarely reaches out to these types of students

Many of the problems I talked about could easily be fixed with a
stronger and more diverse recruitment pool.

The Technician in the past few weeks has recruited a large number of
staffers. My fear is that these new recruits will either quit early on or
will burn out.

The changes I've already mentioned (implementing more social media,
a stronger web presence, radio pieces, etc.) tap into a group of
students the Technician has not employed in the three years I've been
here. The Technician would benefit from fresh talent and new ideas.

Closing Thoughts

I think of it like a domino effect. Changing one simple thing leads a
many other, better changes.

| know that if I were to become the new Editor-in-Chief I would face
challenges. There’s the fact that I’'ve worked heavily with the
Agromeck this year. I would be managing a staff that [ haven’t worked
with much. I'm not Ravi Chittilla’s “predecessor.” However, [ don’t
think those things should be my defining factor.

Student media is my home. We have the ability to engage our students,
faculty and alumni in big ways. There might not be many of us but we
spend our nights and days on the third floor of Witherspoon making
what we love, our publications.

Thank you for considering my application to be the next Editor-in-
Chief of the Technician.

Kaitlin Montgomery



























Technology - I added a new banner for a fresher look on the newly designed
web site for Windhover.

WKNC
Submitted by John Kovalchik, General Manager

Revenue
Non-fee income (money in the bank), as of Feb. 28, 2015: $22,750.56
Donor announcements — $7,621.13
Benefit concerts — $4,018.63
Tir Na nOg — $3,100.00
Promotions/Live Nation — $3,200.00
Merchandise Sales — $1,636.80
Other — $1,224.00

Donor Announcements - The business office has sold $7,300 in donor
announcements so far this fiscal year, which is not quite halfway toward the goal of
$15,500. Of that $7,300, however, $5,280 (72%) is attributed to a single client. We
believe this is not a sustainable business model and need to continue to seek new
clients or we will not meet our revenue goal for donor announcements.

Web Ads - We are in a holding pattern with the University over how to deposit
about $200 from Google AdSense. Jamie has been working on this since October and
has seen little progress. In the meantime, we have dropped Google AdSense and have
seen no revenue from its alternative. Jamie continues to investigate a better AdSense
alternative.

Benefit Concerts - We did not meet our projected revenue goal for Double Barrel
Benefit 12 due to highest costs associated with the venues and artists. We still had
about 750 attend both nights and raised $4,018.63 from ticket sales, raffle tickets and
sponsorship income. Strategies to reduce costs need to be taken into account for future
years.

Merchandise Sales - Our online store continues to do well and we have sold
about $370 since it opened in September. We have sold more than $1,200 in
merchandise over the last three months, with about half that made at DBB12. We hope
to use the extra money made in merchandise sales to cover the deficit from DBB.
Another run of Tshirts as trade has already been established and are on the way.

Expenditures - Due in part to the absence of a business manager for the fall
semester we fell behind in issuing Interdepartmental Transfers to cover expenses for
Fridays on the Lawn. The IDTs have all been issued and we are now awaiting payment.
Our contracted expenses for the year should actually be $50 instead of $1,250 and our
leadership development expenses should be $500 less with the application of John
Kovalchik's Undergraduate Research Travel Grant.

Personnel - The spring D] training class has finished up. We had roughly 30
applicants. All 17 new trainees have taken and passed their written test and 11 have
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